May 23, 2012

Eric Johnson - City Attorney

David Bunker - acting City Manager

Gretchen Gordon - Deputy City Recorder

CITY OF CEDAR HILLS

3925 W Cedar Hills Drive

Cedar Hills, UT 84062

RE:   Review of May 18, 2012 State Record Ombudsman mediation of two unfulfilled GRAMA request
Mr. Johnson, Mr. Bunker, and Mrs. Gordon,

Thank you for taking the time on Friday May 18, to meet with Rosemary Cundiff, the State Records Ombudsman for mediation, and with Jerry Dearinger and I, regarding two Appealed and unfulfilled GRAMA requests.  
I am writing to document and review my understanding of the results of our discussion facilitated by Ms. Cundiff.  That hour-plus meeting covered, in the most general of terms, the following:
Subject #1 - The outstanding documents not already provided regarding the November 22, 2011 Special City Council meeting.  (February 10, 2012 GRAMA request)
Mr. Johnson explained that in the case of the 200+ page binder document, that the "paragraph by paragraph" rebuttal to the November 6, 2011 Daily Herald article, is probably a final draft document in that Mr. Hildebrandt is no longer employed with the City and available to change it -- though he would confirm this as the case, prior to providing that document.
My position was, "thank you very much", I'll appreciate having the document provided.  However, I did mention that I did not agree with the rational.  In light of such a long delay in providing the February 10th GRAMA requested documents, I suggested three-days to fulfill this request, but Ms. Cundiff suggested 10-days, which was agreed upon.  I look forward to receiving the outstanding documents, as agreed, by Friday, June 1, 2012. 
Subject #2 - The email between City Manager, Mayor and Council members between January 1, 2011 to present -- between "whatever email address".   (March 5, 2012 GRAMA request)
My understanding of Mr. Johnson comments was that he acknowledged that doing city business on email accounts other than those of the city server, would only be gathered only if I agreed in advance to pay the $29 per hour to gather these records, records which the city does not currently have in its possession, nor can it guarantee that it will be able to secure, though he said he is willing to make an attempt to do so.  Gratefully, it appears that it is being acknowledged that doing city business via email, with "whatever email address", is indeed a record.   
My response was that I could not even consider paying for the documents until the City fulfilled its legal requirements in gathering these records, and organizing and securing the emails between the city manager, mayor and city council members.  In other words, my position is that it is the City's responsibility to do the work of gathering and maintaining city records.
I rehearsed a dialogue with Mayor Richardson, at a Monday evening April 30, 2012 meeting at his request, wherein he stated he did "not have a city email account", and admitted he does all city business on non-city / personal email account(s), but has not provided copies back to the City Recorder.  I reminded him it was my opinion that it is against the law for him not to provide those city business email exchanges back to the city.  Councilman Gary Gygi, who was there, can confirm this exchange.  In our meeting I further indicated that this circumstance was in part the reason a Litigation Hold on all city records was officially requested of the City, on May 7, 2012.  Additionally, I stated in our meeting that it was my opinion that whether all emails were collected or not, it was the duty of the City to insure that all records in question are protected and not destroyed until a final determination regarding this GRAMA request is established at the State Records Committee level -- should the June 15, 2012 hearing still be necessary.
During the meeting I also showed the partially fulfilled GRAMA request that at least one email chain (dated Feb. 22-23, 2012) was truncated at the bottom of page 2, clearly having a page 3, or more, than what was provided.  Additionally, I explained that I had reason to believe that other emails that should've been provided within that date range, which were not provided.  I requested that this be corrected.  To be clear, I have already paid for this request, and hereby officially request that this record date-range be re-collected and provided in its entirety, within three-days, with certification included that this portion of the request is indeed complete.
Subject #3 - Fee Waiver "rejection".
As with the previous subject, this subject was not resolved.  In this case, it was not resolved because the City has yet to officially reject the fee waiver request.  A May 10, 2012  letter was a rejection of a fee waiver request, that was sent regarding two other GRAMA requests, unrelated to the two Appealed above, and I will address that unrelated item within the time constraints allowed by statute.
If such a rejection of the Appealed GRAMA requests above was intended, a letter to that effect specifically is required.  Until such a time, my request for the fee waiver stands, and any claim, written or not, that my GRAMA requests are anything but for the public benefit, is pure conjecture.   
Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to review and document Friday's meeting here, admittedly in general terms.  
In conclusion, regarding Subject #2 -- I guess I should at least ask what the estimated cost proposed for the City to construct the non-city-server emails from the City Manager & Mayor & Council to provide to the City Recorder?  Will the city stand by that estimate this time?  Or, will the City change its estimate like the original three-hour estimate (for email on-city-server), which then evolved to approximately 30 hours, and now presumably is evolve to an even greater cost, considering the need to gather email from the Mayor, former City Manager, former and current Council members?  Your cost estimate would be gratefully received and considered.  Until your response...
Respectfully,
Ken Cromar
9870 N. Meadow Dr.
Cedar Hill, UT  84062
801-785-5900
